Queensland Government

Cabinet – August 2021
Strengthening Queensland tobacco legislation to further reduce smoking

Minister for Health and Ambulance Services


1. Smoking remains a significant public health concern in Queensland as it continues to be the leading preventable cause of death and disease. 
2. The Queensland Tobacco and Other Smoking Products Act 1998 and the Tobacco and Other Smoking Products Regulation 2010 aim to improve the health of the community by reducing exposure to tobacco and other smoking products. This is achieved mainly by:  
· restricting the supply of tobacco and other smoking products to children; 
· restricting the advertising and promotion of tobacco and other smoking products; 
· reducing public exposure to smoke from tobacco and other smoking products; and
· establishing a framework for monitoring, investigative and enforcement activities. 
3. A Consultation Regulatory Impact Statement (RIS) will assist Government to understand the impacts and benefits for consumers, businesses, and the Queensland community of reform options to increase smoke-free public places and strengthen retail provisions. 
4. Cabinet noted that a Consultation Regulatory Impact Statement (RIS) be developed to examine impacts of the proposed smoking reduction reform options and released for public consultation.  
5. Cabinet noted that the Minister for Health and Ambulance Services will approve the public release of the Consultation RIS on the proposed smoking reduction reforms for community consultation. 
6. Attachments: 
· Nil.
